OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION DATE-  18 October 2010.  Amended on 4 November 2010.
PROJECT-  Bonneville Lock and Dam
RESPONSE DATE- 4 November 2010
Description of the problem- Below are the notes from the 12 October FPOM meeting describing the original coordination for the DSM2 outage. 
1.1. At FFDRWG Rerecich started to coordinate an early outage of DSM2 to facilitate divers getting into the water to measure the entrance and the bulkheads.  With DSM2 running, there is about 300cfs coming out of the ERC, just downstream of the NDE.  He would like to switch powerhouse priority around 8 or 9 November so DSM2 could be dewatered.  New safety requirements will extend the time for screen removal from two to three days.  Fredricks said he has no problem with switching powerhouse priority as long as unscreened units are operated.  Bettin said that having all the units unscreened at PH2 will be problematic with the anticipated flows.  PH1 won’t be able to handle all the flow, even if operated above 1%.  

1.1.1. Meyer suggested running the B2CC with unscreened units.  Bettin asked how many units could be operated unscreened.  Lorz said he would be ok with running the B2CC and the south units.  Fredricks agreed that would be a suitable operation if the gas standards are not exceeded.  Bettin said if the units are unavailable (unscreened equals unavailable until 15 December) then the B2CC could be used as forced spill.

1.1.2. FFDRWG ACTION: Schwartz will work with Konnewac to move the BGS removal start date from 1 December to 15 December.

1.1.3. PH1 outage is scheduled for 1 – 12 November to accommodate the DSM1 outfall removal.  Schwartz said the contractor has indicated he could complete the work no later than 9 November.  FFDRWG ACTION:  Schwartz will ask the DSM1 outfall contractor to work every day through 1-8 November to get the outfall removed.  

1.1.4. FPOM (except BPA) agrees to operating units 12 through 15 with the B2CC open.  Lorz asked if RCC has looked at water quality waivers.  FPOM agrees that if the B2CC cannot be operated due to water quality, then the unscreened units may not be operated.  Fredricks doesn’t want to see units operating north of U15.  He recommends going to the spillway if units north of U15 have to be used.  Bettin responded that if the spillway is used, then BPA may pull their support for the lamprey mods.  Project Bios are requested to monitor fish numbers in the gatewells.  Screens should be pulled north to south.  Baus asked for the duration of the operation.  The B2CC should be opened if the units need to be operated, once open it will remain open until 15 December (when screens would be pulled anyway).  BPA is tentatively ok with the proposed operation.  
Due to workload changes, the Project requests some leeway in dewatering the DSM.  A couple of scenarios are provided for your review and feedback.  The Project is able to pull about two unit’s worth of screens in a day.  PH2 will require 3-4 days to pull screens.  Riggers will be working both Friday and Saturday to get screens out of the south units and get the B2CC open.  Units 16-18 will have screens left in over the weekend and up until 16 November.  The question for FPOM is how should the Powerhouse be operated in that configuration.
Divers are not expected to be in the  PH2 tailrace until the week of 22 November.

Type of outage required-
Option 1.  Pull screens from units 11-15 and open the B2CC on 12-13 November.  Do NOT operate the north units for 48 hours.  Dewater the DSM on 15 November and pull the north unit screens on 15-16 November.

Option 2.  Pull screens from units 11-15 and open the B2CC on 12-13 November.  Operate screened units with an open DSM until the Project can pull the remaining screens (estimated to be 15-16 November but maybe later in the week).  Dewater the DSM on 22 November, prior to divers getting in the water.

Option 3.  Pull screens in the lower priority units (13-16) on 12-13 November.  Operate only screened units.  Pull remaining screens the week of 15 November and open the B2CC after screens are pulled.
Impact on facility operation

Option 1. Dewatering the DSM in this manner will allow the Project to operate the south units, provide safe passage for fish through the DSM, dewater the DSM on 15 November, and eliminate the need to dip gatewells in the north units since those units will have been off for 48 hours or more.
Option 2.  Operating screened units with the DSM gives the juvenile fish some protection.  It allows for increased flexibility in operating units at PH2.  The DSM would not be dewatered until all screens were removed, estimated to be 16 November, but maybe as late as 22 November.

Option 3.  Pulling screens in lower priority units will allow the Project to operate screened units and keep the B2CC closed until all screens are pulled.  The DSM would continue to provide protection for juveniles and end units would continue to operate in FPP criteria.
Length of time for repairs- All screens will need to be pulled and the DSM dewatered no later than the morning of 22 November.
Expected impacts on fish passage- Fish impacts are expected to be minimal due to the low numbers of fish, however, providing passage through the B2CC should lessen any impacts of operating unscreened units.

Continuing to operate the DSM with screened units will provide normal passage conditions and thus no increased impacts to fish passage.
Comments from agencies

Final results- This early outage is no longer needed.  The Project will dewater the DSM2 during normal winter dewatering season.
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
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